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 The Maasai Work in Kenya 2019 
 

Acts 14:27 Now when they had come and gathered the church together, they 
reported all that God had done with them, and that He had opened the door of 
faith to the Gentiles. 
 

In the first century, when the church came together, Paul and Barnabas gave a 
report of their work and how God had blessed them and opened the door of faith 
to the Gentiles. These reports served to encourage the brethren, strengthen their 
faith, and remind them of how important it is to share the gospel with the lost.  We 
are thankful to be able to read reports from brethren and their work from around 
the world, especially from effective efforts that are being done among the Maasai 
people in Kenya. Below is the wonderful and encouraging report of the open door 
in Kenya sent to us by Brother Ralph Williams .  
      Rick Bright 
 

We thank our God for opening more doors of opportunity in this first 
quarter. Here is what has been accomplished in the first quarter of 2019: 
1) In this first quarter, four (4) new congregations were started. This makes a 
total of 54 congregations that have been established since the work began in 
2015. Our goal is to establish sixteen (16) new congregations by the end of 2019. 
2) As of this first quarter, 4000 souls have been baptized since the work began. 
First, we want to give the glory and honor to God for this result and give 
recognition to our 42 trained preachers who have been diligently working in 
various villages spreading the gospel. (Our goal for 2019 is to teach and baptize 
another 1000 souls by the end of the year.) 
3) A second medical clinic has been built and will be opening in two weeks. 
4) A fourth elementary school will open the first of May with fifty (50) children 
enrolled. There are approximately 235 total children being instructed in all the 
elementary schools. (All of these schools are self-supporting.) 
5) Our programs to help the Maasai Christians become self-supporting is 
proceeding very well. 
-- The church now owns four plots of land totaling 20 acres. These properties are 
being used to grow beans, corn, and vegetables to help feed the children in the 
home, the students at the preaching school, elementary school children, and those 
Christians and community people impacted by famine. Currently, we have 3 
wells that will provide irrigation to the properties. (A new barn was built to store 
our first harvest of beans. The first harvest produced ninety 100-lb. sacks of 
beans.) 
-- Our program to own chickens and sell eggs is going well. Eggs are gathered 
daily, and some are sent to the 
children’s home and the preaching school. Surplus eggs are sold to the public. 
Two more chicken coops will be 
built to enlarge our egg production. Recently, an incubator was purchased to care 
for new baby chicks. 
-- Our 144 cattle, 200 goats, and 125 sheep continue to help support the needs of 
the children’s home. 
6) Forty-two (42) preachers teach the gospel in villages on Saturday. (A majority 
are in preaching school during the week.) 
From January to the end of March, there were house 

Bible studies with 1400 people in three villages. As a result, almost 200 souls have put the Lord on in baptism. 
These villages continue to be evangelized. During the second week of April, Bible studies began in a new town 
called Kajiado, where over 3,000 to 5,000 lost souls live. We hope to construct a church building for the new 
congregation in Kajiado soon. 
7) During this first quarter four (4) church buildings have been constructed. Between all four congregations, there 
are over 150 members. 
8) One of our goals for 2019 was the construction of a dormitory for those students attending the school of 
preaching. This dormitory is necessary to accommodate those students who wish to attend school but live too far 
away to commute daily. Construction of the dormitory is scheduled to begin at the end of April. 
We hope that God will bless you in your work for Him as He has blessed this work in our report. We thank you for 
your prayers, cards, telephone calls, and donations. This is such an encouragement to us! Many times, the brethren 
in Kenya have expressed to us how much they appreciate the support that you have provided to them. They are 
very anxious to reach a point where they will become totally self-sufficient. Please pray for the work in Kenya 
among the Maasai. 
Ralph and Cindy Williams Mail: P.O.Box 1381, Terrell, TX 75160 Tel: 972-804-2342 
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II Timothy 2:15 
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Christ 

It’s God’s Plan for Man 

Believe: Hebrews 11:6, Mark 16:16, Acts 8:36-37, Acts 16:31 

Repent: Matthew 4:17, Acts 2:38, Acts 17:30 

Confess: Romans 10:9-10, Acts 8:37 

Be Baptized: Acts 2:38, 1 Peter 3:21, Galatians 

3:26-29, Acts 8:36-38,  

Acts 22:16,  Romans 6:3-4 

Live Faithfully: Romans 6:4, Matthew 7:21, 

Matthew 28:20 



 
 

Remember in Prayer: 
The effective, fervent prayer of a righteous man 
avails much.  James 5:16 
* indicates local member at Marshfield 
 

Andrea BeBee,, Helen Marchand’s daughter, has 
been diagnosed with asthma. 

Brian Bell, nephew of Connie Isis, has a bad heart 
and family issues. 

Joe Burney. Randy Hyder’s uncle, is not responding 
well to chemotherapy. 

Chris (last name not given), friend of Lorrie Chafin, 
has serious life issues. 

Ken Cooksey has stage 4 renal failure and other 
health issues. 

Belinda Crews, sister-in-law of Wanda Crews, has 
cancer that has returned. 

*Donna Demshar has scheduled her knee surgery 
for July 18. 

Tim Hayes, Hannah Greer Hayes’ father-in-law, has 
been diagnosed with pancreatic cancer. 

Karen Ramsey Helms, friend of Lorrie Chafin, has 
cancer and is starting chemo and radiation.  

Cecil Jones, brother-in-law of the Cruises, will start 
chemo. 

Marsha Kammerer has begun her cancer treatment. 
Tim Lambert has been waiting a couple of years for a 

kidney transplant and is currently on 2 different 
lists. 

Doris Letterman, Connie Isis’s sister, is suffering 
from migraine and pain in her legs. 

Mike Lillard, friend of Lorrie Chafin, has heart 
issues. 

Julie Matney has upcoming brain surgery. 
Keith McHenry continues to have a multitude of 

health problems while waiting for a kidney donor. 
Tye McMasters is doing better and able to walk short 

distances with a walker. 
Micaiah Sedlacek, JoAnne’s nephew, is having 

severe hip pain. 
 

Issie Tabor (13), has reoccurring cancer and it is 
now growing again. 

James Taylor, a friend of the Hyders, is battling 
cancer. 

Liz Barrows Taylor, friend of Leon Moon and 
daughter Patty, is confined to a walker with 
rheumatoid arthritis in her knees. 

Morelia Ortiz Vallejos in Colombia  had malignant 
tonsils removed with further treatment to come. 

Richard Vesti, fighting cancer in his bones.  
 
 

      Remember  The Homebound 
 Judy Barrow (Webco) 

 Ronnie Cantrell (Hermitage) 

 Bonnie Doherty (Webco East) 

 Ina Gillette (Colonial Springs in Buffalo) 

 Pat Lamb (Webco) 

 Zoe Lawless of Conway 
(Webco) 

 Rosalie Rosenberger (Thad 
Layne’s sister) is in a nursing 
home in Jacksonville, FL. 

 

 

 

       Welcome Visitors  
Please leave a record of your visit by filling  

out a visitor’s card and placing it in the  

collection plate.  
 

Special Contribution:  As agreed by the men,  all of the contribution 
today will go to the Maasai work in Kenya, Africa.  This will help 
provide the funds for a much needed water well and assist in their 
outreach with the gospel.  Please put this mission work on your prayer 
list. 
 

New Class: An adult class is being added for Sunday mornings. Leon 
Moon will begin teaching the book of James on June 23. 
 

Ladies Class will begin their new book, Seven Things a Loving God 
Hates, this Thursday. All ladies are encouraged to attend. 
 

Thank You: Much appreciation goes out to all the folks who assisted 
the Kanengieters with a newly shingled roof.  
 

On your Agenda! 

Kid Sing starts at 6 p.m. this evening. 

 

Youth Night will be at Southside in Ozark tonight. Plan to leave at 
4:00. 
 
Fellowship dinner today following morning worship. Please stay to 

eat and visit together. Michelle Crews’s group will have kitchen duty. 
 

VBS Meeting immediately following fellowship dinner today. 
 

Men’s Business Meeting will be June 9 at 4:15. 
 
June 9—Singing at the nursing homes 
June 9—Men’s business meeting 
June  16—Fathers Day 
June 23—Youth Focus 
June 30—Fifth Sunday Singing 
July 15-19—Vacation Bible School 

Start  making your plans today to be part of our 
VBS!! 

 

Worship  

Coordinator: Terry Cruise 

Announcements: Ron Peck 

Sunday AM 
Before Service Greeters:   

Kay Lewis & Ruth McMasters 

After Services Greeters:  

Daniel & Margot Hyder 

Songleader: Jeff Fisher 

Lord’s Table 

*John Marchand, Eddie Watkins 
Jacob Marchand, William Dill 
Opening Prayer: Roy Phillips 
Closing Prayer: Elvis Heistand 
Sermon: Rick Bright 

Sunday PM 
Before & After Services  

Greeters:  Jeff Fisher & 

      Phyllis Fisher 

Songleader: Larry Chafin 

Lord’s Table: Tim Brashears 

Opening Prayer: Steve Crews 
Closing Prayer: Robert Comer 

Sermon: Rick Bright 

Wed. Night 
Before & After Services 

Greeters:  Nacho & Beverly 
    Bram 

Devotional: Larry Chafin 

Songleader: Scot Greer 

Prayer: Bob Lewis 

News and Announcements: 
Privileged to Serve 

Birthdays 
Steve Crews 6/3 
Helen Buman 6/5 
Dena Kanengieter 6/08 
Rick Bright 6/10 

Justin Kanengieter 6/12 
David Haffner 6/13 
Dean Buman 6/16 
Cathy Bright 6/18 
Beverly Bram 6/19 
Dale Graves 6/19 
Brock Henslee 6/22 
Judy Phillips 6/23 
Robert Comer 6/24 
Miley Fisher 6/26 

Anniversaries 
Rick & Cathy Bright 6/28 
Scot & Diana Greer 6/29 
John & Norma Nash 6/29 

 

Questions and Answers:   

What happened while Jesus was in the home of Simon the leper? 
Matthew 26:6-7 

What was the reaction of the apostles to the woman anointing Jesus? 
Matthew 26:8-9 

Daily Prayer List Additions 

1. That God provides an Eldership 

2. That God will bless the congregation 
with continued growth 

3. That our VBS will be evangelistic 

It is all about LOST SOULS 

Record for May 26 
Sunday AM               117 

Sunday PM                        88 

Wed. PM                             71 

Total Contribution:                $2687 

Together we give to share our blessings with 
those  who need. ( 2 Cor. 8:1-5) 


